
Lawyers | Patent & Trademark Agents 

John A.D. Vellone 
T  (416) 367-6730 
F  416.367.6749 
jvellone@blg.com 

Flora Ho 
T  (416) 367-6581 
F  416.367.6749 

fho@blg.com

Borden Ladner Gervais LLP 
Bay Adelaide Centre, East Tower 
22 Adelaide Street West 
Toronto, ON, Canada M5H 4E3 
T 416.367.6000 
F 416.367.6749 
blg.com  

May 5, 2020 

Delivered by Email & RESS  

Ms. Christine Long, Registrar and Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Long: 

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. (“Enbridge Gas”) 2021 Dawn Parkway Expansion Project 
Leave to Construct Application  
Board File No. EB-2019-0159 

We are counsel to The Association of Power Producers of Ontario (“APPrO”). 

APPrO has reviewed the letter filed by Enbridge Gas’ legal counsel on May 4, 2020 requesting 
an adjournment of the above proceeding in order for Enbridge Gas to gain clarity on any impacts 
the COVID-19 pandemic may have on the Dawn Parkway Expansion Project.  Enbridge Gas 
proposed in the said letter that it will report to the OEB as soon as possible and in any event within 
six months of the adjournment on whether Enbridge Gas has clarity to proceed with the 
application as filed and respond to interrogatories.  

APPrO supports Enbridge Gas’ request for adjournment and the condition to report to the OEB 
as proposed.   

With regards to intervenors’ costs incurred to-date, APPrO recommends that the Board should 
consider providing for interim cost awards as part of the adjournment.

Yours very truly, 

BORDEN LADNER GERVAIS LLP 

Per: 

Original signed by John A. D. Vellone 

John A.D. Vellone 

cc: David Butters, APPrO 
All Parties to EB-2019-0159  


